
What’s happened in our school this week? 

This week’s news is a recount written by two of our Year 6 pupils sharing 
their visit to The Space in Sprowston. Thank you to Joey Halls and Amia 
Harper for letting us know all about their day. 

On Monday 16th of May, Year 6 took part in a Crucial Crew event 
organised by Norfolk County Council to inform children about staying safe. 
We had a great time and learnt many safety skills; these skills included 
street, fire, gas and water safety. We also learnt how to put people in the 
recovery position, how to be safe around electricity, how cigarettes can 
harm you very badly and what information you should and shouldn’t give to 
strangers or people online. 

   This trip was shared with two other schools: Buxton Primary and 
Taverham Hall Prep School. It was interesting to see the different attitudes 
to learning we saw from all the different learners. 

     We were sorted into groups with the other schools. There were 9 
groups in all with each group starting on a certain activity and having 11 
minutes to complete it. After that first 11 minutes we all moved on to 
another station. 

    Our favourite was the fire simulation. We had to identify all the fire 
hazards in a generic child’s bedroom. After that the room went dark, we 
were told it was night time. We heard a smoke alarm and fake smoke filled 
the room. We were to get low because smoke rises. We had to wait for the 
sirens and once we heard them a “firewoman” came in and told to leave 
via a door to our left. Then it was over and we were back into the fresh, 
non-smoky air. 

    So to conclude, Year 6 had a great time and learnt a lot more about how 
to stay safe in different situations. 

            Miss Anatola, Mrs Kirton, Miss Anderson 

Attendance: 

VHC Apples - 
92.51% 

VHC Pears - 96.33% 

Elmer - 90.37% 

Kipper - 98.99% 

Gruffalo - 97.49% 

Funnybones - 
93.27% 

3/4G - 96.71% 

3/4P - 97.02% 

3/4F - 89.47% 

5G - 96.49% 

5L - 95% 

6S - 97.88% 

6B - 99.49% 

Well done to: 

6B 

 

Celebrations 

Each Monday, we hold our Awe and Wonder    
Celebration Worship, where certificates are awarded 
to one or two children from each class for positive 

behaviour or exceptional effort. 

This week’s certificate winners were: 

Isabelle Ellis, Brooklyn Kemp, Isabella Watkinson, Ruby 
Wright, Grace Dell, Douglas Crampton, Jack Canham, 
Katelyn Bone, Lexie Grapes, Jamie Lemon, Harry Keeler, 
Cailtin Dack, Lola Pauling, Joshua Lamb, Finlay Vincent, 
Megan Aldus, Austin Riches, Dylan Willmott-Kemp, Joshua 
Skipper, Sophie Barber, Lucas Smith, James Leveridge, 
Daniel Starr, Adam Turner, Oliver Egmore and Felicitie 

Ladbrooke. 

Horsford C of E VA Primary School 

House Points: 

Last week: 

Blickling - 535 

Felbrigg - 541 

Sandringham - 542 

Holkham - 579 

Running Total: 

Blickling - 67         

Felbrigg - 77      

Sandringham - 64      

Holkham - 64      

Monday 
Cheese and tomato whirl with pasta 

salad 
Mild vegetarian chilli with steamed 

rice (v) 
Peas and sweetcorn 
Shortbread with ice cream  

Tuesday 
Beef lasagne 
Broccoli and cauliflower cheese 

bake (v) 
Garlic bread 
Mixed salad 
Summer fruit sundae 

Wednesday 
Roast pork with stuffing and gravy 
Chickpea and lentil casserole (v) 
Roast potatoes 
Spring greens and carrots 
Fruity Wednesday with yogurt dip 

Thursday 
Chicken korma with steamed rice 
Homemade naan bread 
Vegeballs in tomato sauce with 

pasta twists (v) 
Broccoli 
Peach sponge slice with custard 

Friday 
Fish fingers or salmon fingers 
Cheese flan (v) 
Chips 
Garden peas or baked beans 
Decorated cupcake 



Clubs: Holt Road site (HR)    Mill Lane site (ML)   

Weekly Diary 

Monday 23rd May 

Morning: Keyboard & piano lessons at 
Mill Lane 

 

Tuesday 24th May 

1.30-3pm: Pears - Story Café 
Afternoon: Funnybones - Forest Schools 
Afternoon: Y5 Skillforce children at 
Frettenham 

5-6pm: Parents PATHS event at Mill Lane 
 

Wednesday 25th May 

Afternoon: Drum lessons for children at 
Mill Lane 

Afternoon:  Kipper - Forest Schools 
6-7pm: Y6 Canterbury trip parent meeting 

 

Thursday 26th May 

Afternoon: Gruffalo - Forest Schools 
1.30-2.30pm: New to Reception parent 
meeting at Holt Road 
2.45-3.00pm: New to Year 1 parent 
information meeting at Holt Road 

 

Friday 27th May  
Non uniform day 
BREAK UP FOR HALF TERM 

 

This week’s homework topic:  

Our Capital City 

Year R - Write about where your secret superhero hub 
would be in London and why.  

Year 1 - Create a poster advertising London for the wild 
things that are going on holiday there.  

Year 2 - Postcard from a visit (real or imagined) to 
London.  

Years 3/4 - Compare two different ways of travelling 
around London, using the sheet provided.  

Year 5 - Research 5 famous buildings or monuments. 

Find out when they were built and use the information to 

create a timeline  

Year 6 - Make a graph to represent the population 

change in London from 1918 to 2016. 

Year R, 1 and 2 

Reading: daily and record in diary 

Spellings: practise words on the back of diary 

Years 3-6:  

Reading: daily and record in diary 

Maths: practising your times tables  

Spellings: learn set words and write them into a 
sentence (tested on Friday) 

 Lunchtimes After school 

Mondays   

Tuesdays Recorders (ML) African drumming (HR) 

Glee (HR) 

Multi skills (HR) 

Disney film club (HR) 

NO Art club this wk 
(ML)  

Drama (ML) 

Wednesdays Origami (ML) Dance club (ML) 

Thursdays Birdwatching 
(ML) 

Gymnastics (HR) 
Singing (ML) 

Fridays  Y4/5 football (ML) 

NO Fiction Express - 
club this wk (ML) 

Dates for your diary! 

 

Monday 6th June - School starts back 

 

Wednesday 8th June - Mill Lane disco 

 

Friday 10th June - Holt Road discos 

 

Thursday 16th June - Sports Day 

 

Wednesday 13th July - Mill Lane 
music concert (change of date) 

Reminder: School dinners are now £2.20. 
Please can you make sure your child has the 

correct money with them at school.  

Thank you. 



Sainsbury’s vouchers 

Please can we remind you 
to hand in any Sainsbury’s 
school vouchers to either 
office. Closing date for 

submitting our vouchers is 
8th July, with us being 

able to order equipment by 
12th July. 

Online shopping 

When doing your online shopping please go via the Easy 
fundraising site to help us raise money for the school. Here 
is the link:  

http://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/horsfordcepta/?v=a 

 

Mill Lane Speed Check 

 

PC Andy Dye visited our Mill Lane site 
earlier this week to carry out a speed 

check along Mill Lane. It was wonderful to 
hear that everyone using the road during 
the time he was there abided by the 

speed limits and road laws. The fact that 
he was in an unmarked police car means 
people were doing this out of their own 
care and responsibility rather than 

because he was there! 

Well done everyone! 
 

Head Lice 

As is the case with most places where children work and 
play together in close conditions, we have reported cases of 
head lice at our Mill Lane site. Please click on the link below 
to find out information about how you can help to check and 

treat your child’s hair. 

http://www.nhs.uk/Conditions/Head-lice/Pages/

Treatment.aspx 


